Ecola Creek Watershed Council Meeting October 18, 2010 at Arch Cape Fire Station

Present were:
Debra Birkby, John Mersereau, Rainmar Bartl, Michael Manzulli,, Robert Lundy--not a quorum

Rainmar:

The 220 acre Ecola Forest Reserve has formalized goals.  It includes a wonderful stand of cedars, entirely within the original 60 acres.   The city's forester, Barry Sims, has recommended planting cedars elsewhere in the floodplain but higher, where they will not get washed away in the winter.  Elk love to eat cedar, so we would need to protect them with wire fence (though Doug Ray thinks that the elk will not eat cedars that are large enough).  We would cut the surrounding alders to allow more sun in.  The City has budgeted for a new round of plantings, and Doug Ray has a nearby source of free trees on state land in the Nehalem watershed, mature enough to perhaps stand up to elk but small enough to be transplanted.  Rainmar wants volunteers to help City staff with the transplanting.  NCLC is already involved, with Trout United.  The trees will be dug up and bagged on Friday, December 10, and planted on the 11th and maybe 12th, about four hours max per day.  We will determine how many ECWC members will help.  Maybe the kids Nadia has access to can also help.

Rainmar inquired about the status of knotweed removal.  He says it does not appear to have been done.  Mike will check with Madeline.

The Arch Cape Design Review Board (of which John and Debra are members) has requested the opinion of ECWC about a property on Pacific, where the owner wants to cut down trees.  One tree is questionable, growing within 10 ft. of a stream.  It is a spruce, topped, with limbs growing close to the house.  After the meeting, John and Michael visited the site and concluded that the tree was not significantly interfering with sight lines from the house, and that some pruning should be sufficient.  If he can, Mike will write to the county.

News:

We should support Measure 76.  It will not increase funding.

A federal court order about logging rules was favorable.

An ODF study found that the DEQ can overrule the ODF, that state forest buffers are okay, maintaining sufficiently low water temperature, but that those on private property do not.  They will do more research, probably revising their rules in ways that will increase the cost of putting in logging roads.

The next Falcon Cape Marine Reserve meeting will be at the Garibaldi city hall on October 26.

Bob will ask for Cannon Beach City E coli records for any stream or outfall sampling.  [On inquiring, Bob found out that the city tests for E coli only in treated waste water.]

